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WELCOME TO CIRCLESEUROPE

The Association for European Providers of Circles of Support and


Accountability and their supporters


Since the last newsletter, the CirclesEurope Interim Board have been busy. We held an 
Away Day to create the work plan for the interim period until the first permanent Board of 
the Association can be elected. We agreed that the main purpose of the Interim Board is to 
ensure that the first incoming elected board can start with a robust structure for the 
Association, adequate resources and clear initial priorities and goals which can sustain and 
develop CirclesEurope and its work.

 
To achieve this, our work plan for this interim period will focus mainly on the following:


➢ Promoting CirclesEurope by building a communication infrastructure (social 
media) and a communication strategy


➢ Recruiting members


➢ Finding funding


➢ Expanding the CirclesEurope network


➢ Securing the Intellectual Property Rights, as captured by the first edition of 
the European Handbook (2010, Circles4EU) and the revised edition of the 
European Handbook for COSA implementation.


The first permanent CirclesEurope Board will be elected at the first General Meeting of the 
Association which we are pleased to confirm will happen on 14th June 2019 at the first 
General Meeting of the Association. This will take place at Avans University in the 
Netherlands from 11h00 to 16h00. We will provide more information of this meeting as well 
as the nomination and election procedures closer to the time, but in the meantime, please 
put the date in your diaries– it will be wonderful if you can attend. 


I’m also reminding you again that the official launch of CirclesEurope will be at the CEP 
Reframing Sexual Abuse, Practical Directions Conference in Riga, Latvia, on 22nd and 23rd 
November this year, where we have a session dedicated to introducing and launching the 
CirclesEurope Association and where we can say more about its purpose and process. 
Here is a link to the conference details: https://www.cep-probation.org/reframing-sexual-
abuse-practical-directions-riga/.


In the meantime, please get in touch if you need more information and we look forward to 
seeing some of you at the Riga Conference!


From the Interim Board of CirclesEurope (Riana, Audrey, Ann, Mechtild and Stephen)


Here is a photo of the Interim Board, together with Mechtild and Stephen at our strategic 
planning day which took place in August 2018 at the Probation Offices in Utrecht. It was a 

hot day but we got lots of work done!


https://www.cep-probation.org/reframing-sexual-abuse-practical-directions-riga/


Contact

Riana Taylor, riana.taylor@circles-uk.org.uk

Audrey Alards, A.Alards@reclassering.nl

Ann Castrel, ann.castrel@cawantwerpen.be

Mechtild Höing, ma.hoing@avans.nl

Stephen Hanvey, circles4euintgovgp@gmail.com


CirclesEurope Association – Vivaldiplantsoen 100, 3533 JE  Utrecht, the Netherlands, 

Chamber of Commerce No. 71898190 (KvK Utrecht, the Netherlands), 

Bank Account NL73 RABO 0332 4136 67 (BIC code RABONL2U) 
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